
Hydro66 UK Limited   
 
Note from the Directors regarding the 2016 Annual Report and Financial Statements. 
 
The 2016 audited financial statements contain some numbers that differ from the 
comparatives as presented in the 2017 audited financial statements. 
 
Hydro66 UK Limited did not meet the criteria to have an audit in either year.    Audits were 
undertaken to fulfil the requirements of the CSE. 
 
The numbers for 2017 were audited first, with unaudited 2016 number presented as 
comparatives. 
 
A subsequent full audit of the 2016 numbers resulted in some changes in treatment to be 
consistent with the audited numbers for 2017.   
 
A government grant which had previously been booked as deferred income and released over 
5 years, was reclassified to Property, Plant and Equipment and depreciated over the same 
useful economic life of the assets for which it was granted. 
 
Capitalised salary costs were reclassified from prepaid costs to Property, Plant and 
Equipment and depreciated over the same useful economic life of the assets to which the 
costs related. 
 
Foreign exchange gains on intercompany loans were reclassified from the Income Statement  
to Other Comprehensive Income. 
 
The total impact of the differences on the Income Statement for 2016 was an increase in the 
report loss from £801,839 to £938,311.   Total Comprehensive Income increased from a loss 
of £851,268 to a loss of £699,029. 
 
The total impact of the differences on net assets was an increase in net assets of £152,239. 
 
 
 
 
Richard Croft - Director 
 
 
 
 






















































